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Special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Chester was held 
January 30, 2013 at 5:30 pm in the Town Municipal Center, Chestertown, 
NY. 
 
Roll Call:  Edna Wells, Frederick H. Monroe, Steve Durkish, and Karen 
DuRose.  Absent was Mike Packer. 
 
The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss a Sno-Cross event 
that was being sponsored by Green Mansions Golf Club.  They had 
planned to sponsor it last year, but there was no snow.   
 
Ron Walker and Al Matrose had met with Mr. Monroe, concerned that they 
might not have any snow, and they had wondered if the Town could dump 
the snow from street cleanup into Green Mansions.  They had also 
requested use of our snow making equipment, but the Generator that 
runs the machine belongs to the County, so that will not be loaned.  
Green Mansions has made other arrangements. 
 
Initially they had asked if we could help pay toward the cost of the 
insurance, but the board is loathe to do that, as this isn’t a “not 
for profit” organization.  Discussion ensued, and the Board decided 
that they would rather contribute toward the advertising for the 
event, so that they are given good coverage.  Additionally, Supervisor 
Monroe had spoken with Warrensburg Supervisor Geraghty, and he agreed 
to offer support from their town, as well, since most of Green 
Mansions is located within their boundary. 
 
RESOLUTION #18:  SUPPORT SNO-CROSS EVENT AT GREEN MANSIONS, TRANSPORT 

SNOW, AND OFFER MONEY FOR ADVERTISING. 
      Introduced by Mr. Monroe, seconded by Mrs. DuRose, the Town of 
Chester will transport snow from street cleaning to Green Mansions 
instead of behind the Health Center.  The Town of Chester also 
supports the East Coast Sno-Cross event to be sponsored by Green 
Mansions, and offers to pay $750 toward the cost of advertising the 
event, requesting that the Town of Warrensburg do the same. 
                                          AYE  4  NO  0 
 
Removal of Demand Service.  Mr. Monroe stated that we had received a 
letter from National Grid, explaining that they would begin billing 
our electric service at a different rate at the Recycle Center.  
Because our consumption over the last 12 months shows that our use has 
remained under 2000 kWh per month, our account will be changed to a 
“non-demand” status, eliminating charges for demand service. 
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Adjournment.  On a motion by Mr. Monroe, seconded by Mr. Durkish, 
meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
               Town Clerk 


